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STUDENT COUNCIL 
PLANS TENNIS COURTS

School Choir 
Plans Annual 
Musical TourNorthwest Eible College 

music director, Mr. Harold 
J. Smith, announces that a 
choir tour is being planned 
for Washington and Idaho 
March 10 - 19. The concert 
choir consists of 5^ m®m“ 
bers. An added feature will 
be a twelve-piece brass and 
woodwind ensemble, composed 
of members of the choir.

Professor Smith indicates 
fecynt. on

One of several extra-cur
ricular activities on the 
N.B.C. campus is the table 
tennis table.In keeping with 
this interest,plans were an
nounced for a ping pong 
tournament. Those interested 
are asked to contact the 
sports editor, Mickey Lam
bert.

Mr.Lambert announces that 
the tournament will be con
ducted on the following bas
is: (l) There will be an en
trance fee of 50 cents. This 
will be used to purchase a 
trophy to present to the 
Grand Champion. (2) Contest
ants will be matched first 
according to their free per
iods. The eventual winners of 
each period will then be

Ron Tuttle, N.B.C. student 
tentative plans for a tennis 
half of the campus*

matched against each other 
for the semi-finals. These 
winners will be matched for 
the Grand Champion of N.B.C.

SMC Banquet 
To Be March 3

A special missionary ban
quet with a Latin-American 
theme will be held Friday, 
March 5> at 7 p.m. in the 
S.U.B* recreation room* A 
Spanish menu is being feat
ured and a missionary film 
will also be shown.

Tickets are $1.25 and 
will be on sale February 25 
to March 1. Those interest
ed are invited to contact 
Dave Hale for tickets*

body president, has announced 
court to be located on the lower

The' court would be lo
cated on the property immed
iately in front of the girls’ 
dorfnitory and extending 5°C 
yards toward the student un
ion building. Plans call for 
a regulation-size court of 
60x100 feet with backstops 
on each end.Cost of the pro
ject has been estimated at 
?2,500.

The project was proposed 
by the 1959-60 council bas
ing initial financing on 
sale of the student body 
station wagon. The car was 
sold for $1,000, leaving ap
proximately $1,500 yet to be 
raised.

Tuttle stated that,seeing 
the project completed may 
not be an easy task but we 
encourage the student body 
to pray with us about it. !fte 
know that the court will be 
a definite recreational as
set to our campus.9
lln above picture, TuttI, 
and Dean of students 
Robinson, view proposed 
tennis court site*)

Students To Hold 
Ping-Pong Tournament
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King's Komments:

Students Due Recognition and Thanks 
For Contributions To Campus Facilities

by .John W. King

..Jerry Robeson 

.Warren Bullock 

...Paul Goodman 
•Mickey Lambert 
...Amos Millard 
••John Lehmkuhl 
Marilyn Dorsing 

Carol Robeson 
....Jerry Roles

History is being written by 
College and their efforts will 
college annals.

The student union build
ing was an initial step in 
one of several projects sla

ted for campus 
i m p r o v e  ments.
The class pro
jects, which in
clude the flag 
pole already er
ected and the 
entrance arch to 

be erected at a latter date, 
are other examples of the 
students1 generous spirit#
In addition, the thousands 
of dollars given toward mis
sionary endeavors is a gen
erous sum not to be over
looked.

Now, the student council 
is proposing a project which 
will add much to the recrea
tional life of the college—  
a tennis court— to be loca
ted on the lower half of the 
campus•

This writer believes the 
student body is due some 
praise and recognition for , 
their sacrificial giving. t 
Their gifts have made possi- j 
ble the enjoyment of facili- j 
ties which otherwise would ]

the students of Northwest Bible 
occupy a prominent page in the
not have been available for 
quite some time.

Weary Wayfarers . . .

If the above sentimental 
bit of prose has touched a 
tender spot, dry your eyes 
and open your heart to an
other valiant aggregation as 
yet unheralded: those weary 
sojourners who daily make 
the long trek from metro
polis to hamlet (Seattle to 
Kirkland) and back.

These brave souls pro
claim a resurrection at 5s5® 
every morning, (while a 
great part of the rest of 
you are deep in the arms of 
Morpheus - asleep, in other 
words) and face the day with 
bleary - eyed anticipation. 
They can be identified by 
their faltering steps, heavy 
road-map. blood-shot eyes and 
their semi-reclining posi
tions in classroom chairs.

If you should sight one 
of these "Pilgrims Without 
Progress" help support their 
hesitant and teetering step 
and offer to lighten their

Council Appoints 
Supervisors For S.U.B.

The student council has 
announced appointment of 
Duane Dorsing as supervisor 
of student activities in the 
student union building, and 
six student hostesses to 
oversee building facilities#

Mr. Dorsing announced 
95 50 p.m. is closing time 
for the building this quart
er# ________________
SOFT HEAD vs.

HARD HEART
Thinking to have a little 

fun a soldier spotted a Sal
vation Army lassie on duty 
in a railroad station. He 
strolled over to her#

"Will you pray for me?" 
he asked sarcastically.

He crimsoned as she readi
ed up, placed a hand on hie 
head and, in a voice plainly 
heard by his comrades, said, 
"0 Lord, Make this young 
man*s heart as soft as his 
head."

A one-legged school teach
er from Scotland came to J. 
Hudson Taylor to offer him
self for service in China.

"Why do you, with only 
one leg, think of going as a 
missionary?- asked Taylor.

-I do not see those with 
two legs going, so I must,- 
replied George Scott.

He was accepted.

Whether it's a man or a motor* 
you can be sure something’s 
wrong with it if you hear it 
knocking#

Let’s cross electric blankets 
with toasters and pop people 
out of bed.
weary souls with another cup 
of black coffee.

King’s Klo3ine; Komment:

The largest room in the 
world is the room for im
provement.
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Rev* John Pope Has History Of 
Extensive Education and Travel

Street Meetings 
Have Beginning 
In Winter Quarter

by Jerry Robeson

Rev. John Pope

Our subject for this 
month's sketch is Reverend 
John Pope.

Rev. Pope was born in 
Warren, Ohio. He was gradua
ted from Central Bible In
stitute in 19^5;from Wheaton 
College in 19^8 with a Bach
elor of Arts;and from Puller 
Seminary in 1951 with a 
Bachelor of Divinity Degree. 
Upon ordination in August of 
1951f Hr. Pope entered the 
chaplaincy. He received his 
appointment in 1952 and was 
assigned to Sampson Air 
Force Base, New York City, 
and spent half of his five 
and one half years of ser
vice there before being sent 
to Munich, Germany. Serving 
two years there he followed 
this with one year at Drux 
Air Base in France. At this 
time the opportunity was 
presented to pursue further 
studies under the provision 
of the G.I. Bill, so he en
tered the University of St. 
Andrews in Scotland where 
he put in two academic years 
of study and one year at the 
University in Geneva, Swit
zerland, tovrards his Ph. D. 
degree in Church History. 
Questioned as to how many

countries he had visited, 
Pope replied, " Let me see 
now, Germany, Prance, Switz
erland, Scotland, England, 
Belgium, Holland, Denmark, 
Sweden,Austria, Italy,Spain, 
Greece, Cyprus, Israel and 
Jordan." As to the languages 
he can speak,Romanian is his 
specialty, followed by Ger
man, Greek, Hebrew, French 
and Latin.

THRILLING EXPERIENCE
One of his most thrilling 

experiences, he says, was 
that of seeing his commander 
attend one of his services 
and make a committment to 
Christ. He had the opportu
nity, while stationed at 
Sampson Air Base, to counsel 
many men each day, some of 
whom were destined for the 
Korean War. This, he states, 
was also a thrilling experi
ence.

The series of events 
which brought Rev. Pope to 
N.B.C. bears mentioning. Mr. 
Pope decided to visit some 
friends at the Bible College 
in Germany. Un be known to 
him, President C.E. Butter
field also was visiting the 
Bible College on the same 
day. The following day they 
both left the college, to go 
their separate ways.However, 
their ways were destined to 
join together a few months 
later on the campus of N.B.C. 
where Rev. Pope's services 
were enlisted as a professor 
in French and History.

Commenting to the faculty 
on his meeting with Rev. 
Pope, President Butterfield 
is reported to have said, "I 
did not succeed in getting 
an audience with Pope John 
but I did manage to see John 
Pope."

Currently, in addition to 
his teaching duties, he is 
writing a thesis for his 
doctorate in Church History.

Approximately fifty stud
ents were in attendance at 
a school-sponsored street 
meeting on Seattle's skid 
road, Friday, January 27* 

Ron Keyser was speaker 
and musical numbers were by 
Clyde Nichols, Carolyn Aho, 
Donna Bngelking, Sylvia Put
man and Carolyn Morford*

The group meets at seven 
p.m. each Friday on the 
campus where instruction is 
given and prayer is held 
before making the trip to 
Seattle*

The group is headed by 
five captains, Don Barr , 
Larry Bjur, Norval Hougan, 
Roy Brewer, and Ron Keyser, 
who alternate various Fri
day nights for preaching 
duties*

Missionary Council 
Announces Projects

The missionary council 
has announced passage of 
several projects. One is the 
appropriation of $200 for 
the Indian work at Slwa, 
Wash., which will be used to 
enlarge the present church 
building. Pastor of the 
church is Rev. Ed Brothers,a 
graduate of Northwest Bible 
College.

Other projects include 
the sponsorship of Bible 
school students in Germany 
and Cuba; building outsta- 
tions, and buying heating 
facilities for the church 
and home of Rev. A. Ito of 
Japan, also a graduate of 
N. B. C.

Committees Group of ex
ecutives who, singly, think 
they ecu do anything, but 
who* together, decide nothing 
can be done*



Northwest Bible College, Kirkland, Wash, Feb. 10, 1961Page 4

SPORT
SPOTLIGHT...

by Mickey Lambert

In case you have not 
heard, N.fi.C. has a basket
ball team. However, we 
need the help of the stu
dent body to have a proper 
basketball team. There 
are three things necessary 
for a team: (1) desire, 
(2) team work, (5) and sup
port from the students. 
We have the nucleus for a 
good team but we also need 
you. Support your team.

Also, if more men will 
turn out, four intermural 
teams will be started.

Come out and back us 
and I am sure we will show 
you a team that you can be 
proud of!

Read the Star!

CHOIR TOUR...

(cont. from pg. 1 )
that the program will in
clude such numbers as:"Bring 
Your Vessels", "Every Time 
I Feel the Spirit"Jesus is 
All the World to Me","Onward 
Christian Soldiers ", "And 
the Glory of the Lord" from 
the "Messiah" by Handel, 
"How Lovely is the Dwelling 
Place" from the "Requiem" by 
Brahms, and"The Lord's Pray
er" by Kallotte.

Dean of Students, E. W. 
Robinson, will be the tour 
speaker.

Annual Staff Sets 
Date for Karisma 
Distribution in May

Distribution date of the 
Karisma, student annual, has 
been announced for the last 
week in May, according to 
Loren Clark, editor*

This year there will be 
100 books with padded covers 
and 100 with stiff -backed. 
This year's book will be un
usual in at least one re
spect: An eight-page supple
ment will follow six weeks 
after school ends which will 
contain those events occur- 
ing after April 1•

The Karisma staff includes 
Loren Clark, editor; Sharon 
Luehrs, assistant editor; 
Gilbert LaFrance, business 
manager; Bob Nazarenus, ad
vertising manager; Pat Hall 
and Joan George, typists, 
and LeRoy Wornel, art editor*

Morris Devin 
Speaks At 
Friday Service

Rev. Morris Devin, miss
ionary to Indonesia, and Don 
Barr , Missionary Council 
President, studying a pic
ture of a Communist rally in 
Indonesia.

Mr. Devin was with the 
student body in a Friday 
evening missionary service 
January l^th where he pre
sented the needs of the 
mission field in Indonesia. 
He and his family will be 
returning to Indonesia this 
month to resume work there.

One night while creeping 
through room five, we dis
covered two "Pats" (Kelly 
and Bowman)* We also see 
that Sylvia F. and Debbie P. 
have joined the family. Wel
come! II Congrats to the 
shower gang...Juanita H. , 
Toni G*, and Judy M....Sc
sorry about your accident, 
Barb. Who did you say step- 
ed on your toe? How about 
it, Ron? Pennies anyone ? 
Please donate to the cause*
Contact Sharon Werre, Room 
25*•• Anyone need a pony
tail? You'll find a long
blond one in the waste bas
ket in Room 20* Only slight
ly used five years by Paula* 
This mouse has said enuffl

Bobbie and Arlene

During the most hectic 
days of the Civil War, one 
of President Lincoln's White 
House guests had difficulty 
sleeping. One night, just 
before the Battle of Bull 
Run, he heard low tones pro
ceeding from a private room 
where the President slept. 
He got up, found the door 
open and walked in*

There he saw Lincoln 
kneeling before an open 
Bible, and he caught the 
words:

"0 Thou God, that heard 
Solomon in the night when he 
prayed and cried for wisdom, 
hear me! I cannot lead this 
people, I cannot guide the 
affairs of this nation,with
out Thy help. I am poor and 
weak and sinful. 0, God, 
Thou didst hear Solomon when 
he cried for wisdom**.hear 
me and save this nation!

He who slings mud loses 
ground!


